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  The Vine 
St. John’s Evangelical Lutheran Church & School Newsletter 

September 2021 
“Leading people into a growing relationship with Jesus Christ, His followers, and His world.” 

____________________________________________________________________________________________________________  
 

 

 

Worship Series 

Better Together 
Reclaiming our St. John’s Community 

 

 

 

 

 

COVID has been hard on community.  This has been true for families, for friends, 

and for the city in which we live.  It has also been hard on our congregation as a 

community.  For months, we could not worship together, and some are still not 

ready to resume in-person gathering.  So many activities that have been part of our 

normal congregational life had to be put aside in the interest of safety and health. 

 

It’s time to reclaim who we are as the community of God’s people.  It’s time to 

reboot our identity as members of a church, branches on a vine, sheep of a flock, 

stones in a building, and parts of a body. 

 

The worship series “Better Together” focuses on what it means to be a 

congregation.  We will be looking at the Biblical metaphors and images for the 

local church, and seeking to apply these truths to our lives, both individually and 

as a congregation.  Along the way, we will be inviting your participation in 

activities and events designed to bring us together as a church, so that we can 

rediscover the Biblical truth that, as the people of God, we are truly “better 

together.” 
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Date Title Focus 

August 22 Reclaiming 

Community 

The Christian Faith is designed to be lived in 

community.  Focus on the “one another” words in 

scripture and being the mirror of the community of God, 

the Trinity. 

August 29 Beloved Bride Focusing on the image of the Church as the bride of 

Christ.  The Church is the beloved of the bridegroom for 

whom He suffered and died.  Do we look at each other 

as the beloved of God? 

September 5 Caring Family We are a family.  The Trinity uses family language.  Our 

relationship with God is in familial terms.  This week 

will emphasize caring for each other.  We will especially 

celebrate our Stephen Ministry and Biblical Counseling 

Ministry this Sunday, as well as other ways we support  

and care for each other 

September 12 Listening Flock We are the sheep that hear the Shepherd’s voice.  This 

week will focus on being fed by the Shepherd. The 

blessing of feeding on the Word together. We will be 

resuming Sunday Morning Bible Class this week, as 

well as training for new small group leaders on using 

Right Now Media video resources for small groups. 

September 19 Serving Body We are uniquely gifted and brought together as one body 

to serve.  This week will focus on serving in and through 

the congregation.  We will highlight ways of serving 

together as the body of Christ and look forward to a 

ministry fair on October 3. 

September 26 People on 

Mission 

The church exists on Earth for the sake of God’s 

mission.  We are called to be workers for the harvest, 

sent by Christ into the mission field of our daily lives.  

Our guest preacher this Sunday is Rev. Joe Robb, 

California-Nevada-Hawaii District Assistant to the 

President for Missions. 

October 3 Worshiping 

Community 

The end goal of the mission is worship. We will focus on 

the importance of worship and what happens when we 

come together.  We will introduce ways that we will be 

enhancing worship as we move forward. 
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Please Make Note of these dates: 
 September 12 - Sunday Morning Bible Class begins led by Pastor Mike after worship 

 September 15 and 22 – Training for Small Group Leaders using Right Now Media 

Video resources 

 October 3 – Ministry Fair:  Learn about ways to serve in and through St. John’s 

 October 6 – November 17:  Foundations Class led by Pastor Mike - Biblical 

Christianity, worldview, ethics and discipleship 
 

But wait! There’s more! 
 

Better Together: Into the World 
The Church is better together, but not to become an insular, inward-focused club.  We are 

better together not just for the sake of our own growth.  We are better together for the 

world, for the sake of the people beloved by Jesus who do not yet know Him as Savior.  

In John 17:21, Jesus prayed for all His followers, including us today, “that all of them 

may be one, Father, just as You are in Me and I am in You. May they also be in Us so 

that the world may believe that You have sent Me.”  
 

We will follow our “Better Together” series with three weeks focused on joining 

together in mission.  We are not only better together with each other.  We are also better 

together with those in our families, neighborhoods, and beyond who have yet to come to 

faith in Jesus. 
 

 October 10:    Joining Jesus on His Mission 

 October 17:    Joining Jesus in our Neighborhoods 

 October 24:  Joining Jesus for the World 

 
    

            Confirmation Information Meeting  
on September 1

st
  

for 7
th

 & 8
th

 Graders and their parents 

                                                                                
                              SURGE 

                                        September 7, 14, & 28 from 6-7:30pm in Room 10 

 
Welcome back to school everybody! We are back in school mode, and I am excited to see 

where we will be led this year. We are trying to get back to normal slowly, but surely, in 

youth ministry as this year goes on. Blessings to everybody as school gets going!  
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Beginner’s Bible 
 

If you attended church as a child, you may 

have received your first Bible from your 

church family. How old were you? Do you 

still have that Bible?  Because St. John’s 

Lutheran Preschool is a ministry of St. John’s 

Lutheran Church, we would like to foster a 

relationship between congregational members 

and preschool families.  

 

We have 65 children in the preschool this year. If you would like to be a blessing to one, 

two, or more children and their families this year, we would like to connect you to the 

child and their parents. It is our hope that every child will receive a Bible and connect 

with one of our church families. 

 

Last year was such a success, and the kids were so thrilled! Stay tuned for more 

information in September!  

__________________________________________________________ 
 

Children's Church Needs Teachers!  
 
After a long year of not having Children’s Church for 
our kids, we are ready to start back up!  Our kids need 
you! We are looking for new and returning volunteers 
to teach on a regular basis on Sunday mornings. The 
kids would be excused for part of the service to attend 
Children’s Church.  
 
Ideally, if you work with a partner, you might only teach once a month. Currently we have two 
classes every Sunday. The first is a group of 2nd through 4th graders and the second group is 
preschool- 1st grade. All of the lessons are provided for you. There is a teacher's guide which 
gives you plenty of options on how to teach the main point for the week. Please call and ask 
questions if you're interested! I am more than happy to walk you through the process!  
 
It would be so sad if we weren't able to offer this important ministry to our children and 
families. Our precious children need you!! Please don’t hesitate to contact me if you have 
questions, concerns, etc. Please contact Janis King:  jking@stjohnsnapa.org  or call  
(707) 226-7970   THANK YOU! 

 

 

mailto:jking@stjohnsnapa.org
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 Stephen Ministers are Compassionate, Full of Faith, 

Skilled and Trustworthy 
 
The word compassionate means “to suffer along with another person.”  

Compassionate Stephen Ministers are willing and able to share their care 

receivers’ feelings, and journey with them through their crisis.  They are 

often “wounded healers” who have experienced loss or pain in life. They 

minister out of their personal understanding of what it’s like to go through 

a difficult time.  Stephen Ministers are passionate about this ministry.  

They care deeply and personally about their care receivers.  They want to 

bring Christ’s love and care so their care receivers can experience hope and healing. 

 

Stephen Ministers are full of faith as they believe in Jesus and minister in His name.  They trust 

God to provide the courage and love they need to care for their care receivers.  Stephen Ministry 

is one way they express their faith in, and love for, Jesus.  They pray for their care receivers.  

They believe that God can and will bring healing and wholeness to their care receivers.  They 

follow their care receivers’ lead in knowing when and how much to share their faith.  They trust 

the Holy Sprit to actively draw the care receiver to Christ. 

 

Stephen Ministers are skilled as they study and learn the kinds of feelings and challenges people 

are likely to experience when going through a crisis or difficult time.  They know how to use 

essential caregiving skills such as listening, understanding and dealing with feelings, beginning 

and ending care relationships, maintaining boundaries, and helping their care receivers find more 

appropriate care when necessary.  Stephen Ministers are aware that sometimes they must refer 

their care receive to professional caregivers, such as pastors, counselors, or mental health 

professionals, to meet the care receiver’s need.  They know how to effectively participate in 

Supervision Groups.   

 

Stephen Ministers are trustworthy and reliable caregivers.  They know the importance of their 

promises to their care receivers, and they fulfill those promises.  They care for their care receives 

for as long as their support is needed.  Even in challenging moments, they remain committed to 

their care receivers and the caring relationship.  Stephen Ministers maintain confidentiality.  They 

don’t tell others what goes on in their caring relationships, and in supervision meetings they are 

careful to avoid identifying their care receiver.  They faithfully attend twice-monthly continuing 

education and supervision meetings to ensure they and their fellow Stephen Ministers provide the 

best care possible. 

 

St. John’s is blessed to have 11 compassionate, full of faith, skilled, and trustworthy Stephen 

Ministers who are available to care for those in need. If you, or someone you know, could benefit 

from talking with a Stephen Minister, contact Penni Cremen 707-483-9321 or Pastor Mike 707-

255-0119.                            Copyright © 2020 by Stephen Ministries, St. Louis 
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OFFERING UPDATE 
 

Actual Offering Income for Jul:   $41,773. 

Total Offerings for FY21/22 (as of 31 Jul 21):  $41,773 which is 25.35% or $14,183 

below our budgeted offering income. 
 

Total expenses were in line with our budget and we paid all bills received.  *The budget amount 

shown below is based on the ten-year average offering received for that time period.  

Meditation: 

“But now thus says the LORD, He who created you, O Jacob, He who formed you, O 

Israel:  ‘Fear not, for I have redeemed you; I have called you by name, you are mine.’” 

(Isaiah 43:1)(ESV) 

 

God’s Stewards are God’s Stewards 
 

This means that God’s stewards are stewards by virtue of creation and their re-creation in Holy 

Baptism; therefore, they belong to the Lord. 
 

Stewardship, from the Biblical point of view, is a matter of identity.  It’s about knowing the One to 

whom we personally belong.  It’s about being known by and knowing the Triune God, the God of the 

 $-
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Bible, the Lord and Giver of Life, the Creator and Re-Creator of all life—God: Father, Son and Holy 

Spirit. 
 

The Bible teaches God made us, body and soul, for the present and for eternity for Himself, and even 

when we wander away from God, deny our being stewards, we still are!  God has spoken in and 

through creation.  Vitally important for our understanding of the meaning of life is God has spoken 

through the redeeming, re-creating, new-life-giving work of His Son; through the life, death and 

resurrection of Jesus the Messiah, the Savior, we are restored to new relationships with Almighty God. 
 

The Bible teaches that it is the gracious action of God-in-Christ who accepts, forgives and makes 

stewards out of people who are inclined to ignore and even rebel against God.  It is a grace-filled 

response to say, “I am God’s steward!”  That is a privilege to be valued highly every day of life. 
 

As we reflect on who and Whose we are, on what God has done for us, given to us, our identity is 

made more sure, more firm—like a loving child learning of being adopted by loving parents.  Being 

identified as GOD’S steward is about our mission, our purpose for living. 
 

As we consider the Biblical basis for this principle, please reflect on the context of each one of the 

Bible sections or passages listed.  There is much to be gained by careful and prayerful reflection on 

what God reveals to us in the Bible.  The implications of saying, “I am God’s steward” are enormous.  

It means we can give credit to God as the source of all gifts, talents, skills and time that we have.  It 

means that our stewardship involves all of life and that we are discoverers, developers and deployers 

of all the gifts God has given to us.  Our purpose is to let our life be an offering, a contribution to 

others in the name of Christ. 
 

Take a close look at Gen. 1; Is. 43:1-3; Rom. 6:1-11; 2 Cor. 5:14-6:2; Eph. 2:8-10; and other 

references concerning God’s creating and redeeming activity.  Prayerfully take notes or make journal 

entries on your thoughts.  Share them with others in a group or class and expand on the privilege of 

being called “God’s steward.”  You are!  We are!  It is our challenge and privilege to live out that 

calling, that purpose in daily life.  Wow!  God’s stewards are God’s stewards! 

 

Prayer:  Lord, You created me to be a steward. In Holy Baptism, You made me a Christian steward. 

Guide me in understanding that I am a steward by Your grace and that my stewardship is a way of life. 

Keep me dependent on You and responsible to You. I ask this for Jesus’ sake, Amen.     

 
Adapted from “Congregational Stewardship Workbook 2000.” Copyright © The Lutheran Church—

Missouri Synod. Used by permission.. 
 

Unless otherwise indicated, all Scripture quotations are from The Holy Bible, New International Version. 

Grand Rapids: Zondervan Publishing House, 1984. 
 

Scripture quotations marked (ESV) are from The ESV® Bible (The Holy Bible, English Standard 

Version®), copyright © 2001 by Crossway, a publishing ministry of Good News Publishers.  Used by 

permission.  All rights reserved. 
 

Scripture quotations marked (ISV) are from The Holy Bible: International Standard Version. Release 2.0, 

Build 2015.02.09. Copyright © 1995-2014 by ISV Foundation. ALL RIGHTS RESERVED 

INTERNATIONALLY. Used by permission of Davidson Press, LLC. 
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LCC K-9 

Comfort 

Dog 

Ministry 

Update 

To God be the Glory! 
 

 Finally, brothers and sisters, rejoice! Strive for full restoration, encourage 

one another, be of one mind, live in peace. And the God of love and 

peace will be with you.  2 Corinthians 13:11 

 
Gomer and I are excited to see the students at St. John’s Lutheran School return!  This 
year’s school and church theme is “Better Together” and we are so happy to be back 
together in person again. We visited with families new to SJLS at the ice cream social 
event.  (No, we didn’t get any ice cream!) We are so glad to welcome them to our St. 
John’s family!  I have missed seeing “my kids” so much and I cannot wait for them to get 
to know Gomer.   
 

We have been busy practicing our skills and keeping our team sharp in anticipation of 
returning to visiting the community.  Recently, I was invited by our friends at Collabria to 
celebrate the “Dog Days of Summer” with participants in their Day Program.  I am hoping 
to resume regular visits there again starting this month.  Gomer has been spending time 
acquainting herself with the area and meeting new people. She met some of the 
wonderful volunteers during a visit to the Mission Farm and also took a trip to the fire 
station.   
 

We both continue to support our first responders/firefighters at the CAL FIRE base 
camps.  Please keep these brave heroes in your prayers. 
 

In addition to our training and work, we have had many opportunities to play together.  
Gomer has a lot of energy!!  Her favorite toy to play with is any kind of a ball.  I am 
hoping to change her mind about that since I prefer to play with the Frisbee.  Either way, 
we both have a lot of fun together.   
 

The weather is still warm but I am starting to see signs of Fall in the Mission Farm as the 
pumpkins are starting to get big.  I am looking forward to seeing where God is leading 
us.  We hope to see you soon! 
 
 

  
Thanks for your support and prayers!   Please check out Facebook, Instagram, Twitter, and our 

website for all the latest news.      napavalleycomfortdogs.org 
                              

Aaron and Gomer Comfort Dogs    
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For SEPTEMBER 
 
 
 Psalm Old Testament New Testament 

1 Psalm 104:31-35 Jeremiah 31:23-32:15 2 Timothy 3:1-9 

2 Psalm 105:1-7 Jeremiah 32:16-33:5 2 Timothy 3:10-4:8 

3 Psalm 105:8-15 Jeremiah 33:6-34:7 2 Timothy 4:9-22 

4 Psalm 105:16-22 Jeremiah 34:8-35:19 Titus 1:1-9 

5 Psalm 146 Isaiah 35:4-7a 
James 2:1-10,(11-13),14-17, 
Mark 7:24-37 

6 Psalm 105:23-36 Jeremiah 36 Titus 1:10-2:5 

7 Psalm 105:37-45 Jeremiah 37:1-38:13 Titus 2:6-3:2 

8 Psalm 106:1-5 Jeremiah 38:14-39:18 Titus 3:3-15 

9 Psalm 106:6-12 Jeremiah 40, 41 Philemon 1:1-11 

10 Psalm 106:13-23 Jeremiah 42, 43 Philemon 1:12-25 

11 Psalm 106:24-31 Jeremiah 44 Hebrews 1:1-9 

12 Psalm 116:1-9 Isaiah 50:4-9a James 3:1-12, Mark 8:27-38 

13 Psalm 106:32-39 Jeremiah 45, 46 Hebrews 1:10-2:8a 

14 Psalm 106:40-48 Jeremiah 47:1-48:25 Hebrews 2:8b-18 

15 Psalm 107:1-9 Jeremiah 48:26-49:16 Hebrews 3:1-15 

16 Psalm 107:10-16 Jeremiah 49:17-38 Hebrews 3:16-4:5 

17 Psalm 107:17-22 Jeremiah 50:1-40 Hebrews 4:6-16 

18 Psalm 107:23-32 Jeremiah 50:41-51:23 Hebrews 5 

19 Psalm 54 Jeremiah 11:18-20 James 3:13-4:3,7-8a, Mark 9 

20 Psalm 107:33-43 Jeremiah 51:24-64 Hebrews 6:1-12 

21 Psalm 108:1-5 Jeremiah 52 Hebrews 6:13-7:3 

22 Psalm 108:6-13 Lamentations 1:1-15 Hebrews 7:4-17 

23 Psalm 109:1-7 Lamentations 1:16-2:10 Hebrews 7:18-28 

24 Psalm 109:8-20 Lamentations 2:11-3:15 Hebrews 8 

25 Psalm 109:21-31 Lamentations 3:16-66 Hebrews 9:1-10 

26 Psalm 19:7-14 
Numbers 11:4-6,10-
16,24-29 

James 5:13-20, Mark 9:38-50 

27 Psalm 110 Lamentations 4, 5 Hebrews 9:11-22 

28 Psalm 111 Ezekiel 1, 2 Hebrews 9:23-10:4 

29 Psalm 112 Ezekiel 3-4:5 Hebrews 10:5-18 

30 Psalm 113 Ezekiel 4:6-6:7 Hebrews 10:19-31 
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Blessings to you as we begin our 2021-2022 school 
year with the theme “Better Together!”  As we start 
this year, we look forward to having fellowship 
activities and strengthening our relationships on 
campus as we learn in our academically challenging 

program.  We are truly blessed here at St. John’s!  It is a great place to grow - spiritually, 
academically, emotionally, physically, and socially. 
 
Our time together began this year with Registration Day on Thursday, August 19.  How 
fun it was to have our students see one another and rekindle their friendships.  On 
Monday, August 23, we hosted an ice cream social for all new families.  Much laughter 
and giggles were shared as we got to know one another.   
 
School successfully began for the 2021-2022 school year with an early dismissal day on 
Wednesday, Aug 25, 2021. 
 
Some highlights for the month of September include: 

 September 2- Early Dismissal for Staff Professional Development 
 September 6- No School - Labor Day 
 September 9- Back-to-School Night 
 September 13 and 14- School Picture Day 
 September 15- APT General Meeting at 7:00 p.m. 
 September 22- 2nd Grade students receive their Bibles during Chapel 
 September 24- Country Fair 4-7 p.m. 

 
I ask that you include our faculty and staff in your daily 
prayers.  The more we come together to uplift one another, the 
more we realize that here at St. John’s we truly are “Better 
Together!” 
 

School Office- Cindy Zeller, Kristal Broyles, Nicole Paltrineri 
Admissions- Kristin Goller 

Preschool Director- Janis King 
Preschool Blue Group- Joan Perez (teacher), Tonya Kerruish (aide) 
Preschool Yellow Group- Joy Dahl (teacher), Alice Pridmore (aide) 

Preschool Red Group- Tammra Knippen (teacher), Hayley Hudson (aide) 
Preschool Green Group- Diane Barbosa (teacher), Lisa Thornton (aide) 

Preschool PALS- Sue Straw 
 

Kindergarten- Ayne Ondek  
First Grade- Ellen Burmester 

Second Grade- Megan Mathison 
Third Grade- Betsy Gewirz 

 

 



11 

 

Fourth Grade- Justine Rollin 
Fifth Grade- Mike Newton 
Sixth Grade- Jessica Koen 

Seventh Grade- Matt Uffmann 
Eighth Grade- Kari Perna 

Kindergarten Aide- Catie Silva 
Grade 1 and 2 Aide- Ramona Kaufmann 

Grade 3, 4, and 5 Aide- Keli Manfred 
Student Support Team- Jennie Peskett, Sam Calforda 

Computer- Dawn Wahlers 
Music- Angela D’Angelo 

Art- Sandra Cassayre (K-4), Cheryl Shanks (5-8) 
Theatre- Sarah Kramer 

PALS- Ramona Kauffmann, Danielle Irwin 
 
Many Blessings! 
Christy Wood 
Principal 

__________________________________________ 
 

SHOPPING ON AMAZON? 
 

Please consider using “Amazon Smile” when  

placing your orders, designating St. John’s Lutheran 

Church fund.  (There is no additional cost to you!)  Just 

go directly to:  https://smile.amazon.com/ch/94-

6001864 
___________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

SEPTEMBER ANNIVERSARIES 
 

DATE             COUPLE             YEARS   

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
  

3 David & Rebecca Newman 38 

12 Jeff & Karen Craft 29 

21 Matthew & Kyleigh Greely 2 

22 Aaron & Meghan Eisberg 14 

23 Neill & Pam Barker 42 

 

[Type a quote from the 

document or the summary of an 

interesting point. You can 

position the text box anywhere 

in the document. Use the 

Drawing Tools tab to change 

the formatting of the pull quote 

text box.] 

  

https://smile.amazon.com/ch/94-6001864
https://smile.amazon.com/ch/94-6001864
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Check us out on Social Media! 
 

St. John's and its ministries stay in contact with the 
community in many ways, including Facebook, 
Instagram, Twitter, and our own websites. It takes a 
lot of effort to keep the websites up to date and to 
keep the communication current and flowing on 
social media. 

 
The social media team is all-volunteer, and we could use a few more tech-savvy people 
to help us out. If you are a fan of social media and would like to help us communicate to 
our members, parents, students, and community, we could use your help.  
 
Contact us by email: sjlcsocialmedia@gmail.com  Thank you! 
 

 

St. John’s Lutheran School Scrip Program: 
 

For those that do not know the Scrip program, Scrip are gift cards that you can use 

for many of your shopping needs: groceries, gas, coffee, clothing, travel etc. plus 

gifts.   Scrip can easily become our school's #1 fundraiser if we all participate.   

 

Scrip can be purchased in the school office or through the RaiseRight app. Our ID# 

is 912E7L6F9161.  100% of the profit will go directly to A.P.T. (Association 

of Parents and Teachers).   

 

Be sure to download the RaiseRight mobile app from the app store using your 

smartphone or tablet. Enter the enrollment code to join: 912E7L6F9161. 

 
 Amazon Gift Cards 

Chevron, Shell & Arco 

Safeway, Lucky, Nob Hill/Raley's 

Target/Walmart 

Starbucks 

Hop Creek Pub 

Foodshed 

Tarla 

Disney 

and so much more 
  

 

 

 

mailto:sjlcsocialmedia@gmail.com
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St. John’s Facebook Group 
Are you on Facebook?  Have you joined the St. John’s Facebook Family Group?  Please 

click here to join and participate in Facebook Live events, discussion and more. 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/stjohnsfamilynapa 

 

Why join our Facebook Group?  We are planning live devotional events, prayer times, as 

well as other interactive events.  Our group is a great place to encourage one another and 

walk together as a family of God.  In this time when gathering in person is so difficult, 

this is an option to fellowship together. 

 

Also, if you have something you'd like to see us talk about or promote on social media, 

please use the same contact info. 

 
 
 

 

 
________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Men, join us every Saturday morning for fellowship at 7:30 AM 

and Bible Study at 8:00 - 9:00 AM  

Call Ron Johnson       

for information.   

 

 

 
_____________________________________________________________________________ 

 

New mobile phone application makes supporting  

Ministry even more convenient.  
  

Go to the App Store or Google Play and search for “GivePlus Church” to download for free. Then 

enter St. John’s Lutheran Church or tap “Find Churches Near Me” to start your search.  Enter 

your desired contribution amount, card or bank information, review and select “Complete 

Donation.”  It’s that easy!  Please call the church office if you have questions. 

 

 

 

  @sjlcnapa     @sjlcnapa     @stjohnsnapa 

 

 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/stjohnsfamilynapa
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SO, WHAT’S NEW AT THE FARM? 
                  Submitted by Ted Zimmerman 

 
The harvest at the Mission Farm has truly been God-blessed 

this year both in quantity and quality.  As of the end of July, we 

have turned in 12,178.75 lbs. of produce to the Napa County 

Food Bank.  In August we have been harvesting and sending in 

an estimated 1750 to 2000 lbs. of produce!  It’s going to be a 

record year. 

 

However, the mission of the Farm isn’t just about pounds. It’s about people . . . people 

facing, for various reasons, food insecurity. We really don’t know how many people our 

produce helps feed. We do know that historically the Food Bank has been serving about 

500 families a week. We understand that as a result of Covid-19 that number increased 

about five or six times! That’s a lot of mouths to feed! Nevertheless, our contributions, 

together with other community gardens contributing their surplus produce, vendors at the 

local Farmers’ Market contributing some of what did not move on market day, grocery 

stores contributing foods that are close to the end of their shelf life, and finally what is 

available from government surplus sources – all are helping to address the problem. We 

are grateful to be able to do our part.  

 

Thank you for supporting us with your prayers and with your financial support. If you are 

also able to give a little time helping harvest or processing the harvest, we would be 

blessed to have you join us. The core volunteers are out there every Monday, Wednesday, 

and Saturdays mornings, 8:30 to 11:30 a.m. Even contributing one morning a week 

would serve this ministry well! 
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SEPTEMBER BIRTHDAYS 

 
  

1 Clareen King 

3 Erika Boudreaux 

4 Hunter Jones, Parker Jones, Thane Knutson 

5 Aidan Cushing 

6 Xander Herrera 

7 

Stewart Mehrens, Lisa De Young, Kevin Mathison, Kaylani 

Bresee 

8 David Fitzgerald, Seamus Vecera 

9 Raquel Howle, Kevin Cootey, Troy Carey 

10 Tyler Chaudhary, Mark Albrecht, Lois Johnson 

11 Herbert Heil, Brendan Peterson, Stephanie Clark 

12 Bev Holdsworth, Nico D’Angelo, Joyce Dowiat 

13 

Sophia Kampton, Dawnette Martindale, Harper Uffmann, 

Melissa Morgenlaender 

14 David Frey, Delaney Messner 

16 Grayson Cushing 

17 Amanda Brady, Cathy Enfield, Zane Kampton, Sami Zaia 

18 Kevin Dahl, Bryson Chaudhary, Jaeden Petersen, John Clark 

19 Corrin Kornovich 

22 Carl Hammond 

23 Tracy Lamb, Madison Perna, Jennie Peskett 

24 Lezlee Cootey, Christy Kramer 

25 Michael Frey, Barb Gmelch 

26 Dylan Goodrich 

27 Hagen Bresee, Sally Vaziri 

28 Cindy Aspegren 

29 Peggy Meister, Ron Yeske 

30 Bonnie Wilson 
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3521 Linda Vista Ave. 

Napa, California  94558-2703 

 

 

 

 

 
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Our weekly sermons are available on the St. John’s website at:  www.stjohnslutheran.net.  

Visit our school website at:  www.stjohnsnapa.org  

Facilities Calendar Link:  https://teamup.com/ks059311afd6a21c57   

@sjlcnapa      @sjlcnapa   @stjohnsnapa 

 

https://www.instagram.com/explore/locations/248942728988437/st-johns-lutheran-

church/ 

 
 

 

 

Church Rev. Michael A. Schmid, Lead Pastor (ext. 122) 

Phone:  (707) 255-0119 Mr. Tim Kramer, Business Administrator (ext. 121) 

Fax:  (707) 255-3041 Mrs. Christy Kramer, Church Office Manager, (ext. 120) 

Email: churchoffice@stjohnslutheran.net Mr. Kevin Mathison, Dir. of Youth Ministry (ext. 106) or 255-7451  

   

 

School  
Phone:  (707) 226-7970  

Fax:  (707) 226-7974 Mrs. Christy Wood, Principal (ext. 103) 

Email:  czeller@stjohnsnapa.org Mrs. Cindy Zeller, School Office Manager (ext. 101) 

Mrs. Janis King, Director of Preschool and Children’s Ministry (107) 
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